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MEMBERS PRESENT:
Ryan:			Co-Facilitator
Brandon:		Member
Steve:	 		Member
Aaron:			Member

NOT PRESENT:
Kristina:		Co-Facilitator
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OPENING:  Meeting opened at 2:11p.m. with Silence and the Serenity Prayer led by Ryan.  Ryan read the 12 Traditions. Brandon read the 12 Concepts. Aaron read the Service Prayer. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:	Minutes from the previous LSB meeting were read by Brandon. The minutes were accepted.

MEETING DIRECTORIES: The team decided to skip ahead in the agenda as Ryan was experiencing difficulties logging in to Freedom Voice to update the Phoneline volunteers. We determined that Brandon and Aaron should be included in the Clean Contacts area of the Meeting Directory. Additionally, it was agreed that the New Way of Life meeting on Tuesday afternoon should be included on the Meeting Directory with a disclaimer about getting prior approval from Mr. Cruz. The team determined that 20 printed copies would be sufficient per group, and that 30 would be best for Life’s Second Chance, for a total printed quantity of 80-100 per month. We brainstormed local organizations that would be good places to distribute the schedules to, and each member agreed to drop off some printed copies to the following places: Aaron to Probation and the VA; Ryan to Tropical Texas and RSS; Steve to Origins SPI; Brandon to STBH and Dr. Matos.

PHONELINE: Once Ryan logged in to the Freedom Voice website, where the Phoneline updates can be made, the team brainstormed who could take on the available days that required volunteers. There was a need for coverage on Monday, Tuesday, part of Wednesday, and Friday. Aaron volunteered for Monday and midnight to 8:00am on Wednesday. Brandon agreed to cover Tuesday and Friday. Steve volunteered for Wednesday from 8:00pm to 11:59pm. We also updated the Spanish extension to route to Jaime on all days of the week. The website login and email was changed to the Area’s gmail account, rgvascna@gmail.com, so that the former chairperson wouldn’t have access to the account. The team agreed that those credentials for the Phoneline and for the website would be available to the co-facilitators only. We also wrote a script for a voicemail and Ryan recorded it. We determined that a workshop to train new volunteers for the Phoneline was unnecessary at this time and could be revisited in the future. 


WEBSITE: We agreed that the website needed to be updated to include the New Way of Life meeting with the same disclaimer as the Meeting Directories. Brandon emphasized that the website needs to be the most up to date meeting list and we agreed to a 24-hour turnaround once a request is received in the rgvascna@gmail.com account. We also determined that the Events page was a time-consuming activity searching around for conventions we wanted to highlight locally or around the state, and determined it would be easier if we simply linked out to the TBRNA Events page. As with the Phoneline, we decided the access to edit the website should be limited to only the co-facilitators at this time.
 
ACTIVITIES: The team finalized plans for a Thanksgiving potluck on 11-19-16 from 11:30 to 2:00pm, with the ASC starting at 2:00pm. We decided to submit a sign-up sheet and talked about a possible additional donation basket, besides the 7th tradition, for the potluck or for the person who volunteers to make the turkey and ham. We also postulated it would be fun to have a white elephant gift exchange and another potluck for Christmas and agreed to discuss it in more detail on the 19th. 

PUBLIC RELATIONS: We determined that in Kristina’s absence, we didn’t have all the details for upcoming PR events. Aaron, Brandon, and Steve updated Ryan about several events they had participated in over the previous 6 weeks and the outcomes of those events. Brandon told us about the Night Out in Mission that he had attended with Kristina. He also explained that he had been in contact with Eloise Montemayor, PR manager from the Salvation Army in McAllen. He described her monthly event, Behind the Red Shield, which is a free lunch and speaker on the first Thursday of every month. He explained that in his experience elsewhere in the country, Salvation Army offers other services, like long term rehab, and allows 12 step groups to host meetings and hold events there. While the organization in McAllen doesn’t offer those services at this time, we agreed we should continue to nurture this contact as part of our ongoing PR work. 

H&I: Ryan explained that she was rejected from H&I at Lopez and Segovia State Prisons in Edinburg because she didn’t pass the background check. Brandon said he hadn’t received his letter yet. We determined that we needed to find out when the next orientation date was so we could invite other members to take a message in there. We also thought about setting clean time requirements for H&I, and decided we could revisit the issue in the future as we had more interest in H&I. 

NEXT MEETING: We will meet again on Sunday, December 4, 2016 at 2:00pm at the McAllen Public Library. 

5:12p.m. Meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,

Ryan

Page 2 of 2
image1.png




